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MINUTES 

Livingston Parish 

February 24, 2021 

 

Pursuant to notice duly posted in the public lobby of the Livingston Parish Governmental Building, 

the Livingston Parish Citizens Drainage Committee met on February 24, 2021, at the hour of six 

o’clock (6:00) p.m. in the Parish Council Chambers, located in the Livingston Parish 

Governmental Building, 20355 Governmental Boulevard, Livingston, Louisiana with the 

following members present: 

Joey Sibley 

Brian Clemmons 

Doug Palmer 

Pat Genre 

Kevin Hull 

Stephen Howze 

Ron McMorris 

Eileen McCarroll 

Ernie Balfantz 

Eric Harrell- Vice-chair 

Shane Marler- Chair 

--------------------------------------------- 

Councilman Delatte called the meeting to order and asked the secretary/Livingston Parish Council 

Clerk, Sandy Teal, to call the roll. 

--------------------------------------------- 

Councilman Delatte gave an overview of the purpose of the committee, directed them on their 

responsibility and how to take appropriate action, and gave an overview on drainage issues in the 

Parish.  

 

The committee along with Councilman Delatte ensued in a lengthy informal discussion about a 

multitude of topics ranging from funding, the history, and responsibilities of the Parish.  

 

Public Input: Perry Picou 

 

Councilman Delatte then called for the election of officers.  

Mr. Ron McMorris nominated Shane Marler for Chairman and Eric Harrell for Co-chairman. 

With no other nominees, Councilman Delatte handed over the gavel to Mr. Shane Marler.  

 

A MOTION was offered by Stephen Howze and duly seconded by Ernie Balfantz to adopt the 

Parliamentary Procedure at a glance as their rules to follow. Whereas none opposed the motion 

passed. 

 

The Chair asked about the meeting schedule. After some discussion, tentatively they will be 

meeting on the second Wednesday of each month at 6pm. 

 

The Chair opened discussion of local drainage issues. A lengthy discussion ensued.  

 

Public Input: Randy Delatte 

--------------------------------------------- 
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A MOTION was offered by Stephen Howze and duly seconded by Ron McMorris to adjourn the 

February 24, 2021 meeting of the Livingston Parish Ordinance Committee, with no further 

discussion and where none opposed. 

 

/s/ Lauren White                                                       /s/ Shane Marler 

Lauren White, Deputy Clerk                          Shane Marler, Chairman            

 


